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To all parents of 8th graders 
Next year your son/daughter will participate in the new learning program called ROBUST. The purpose of ROBUST is to increase well-being and motivation among young students. The goal is to strengthen adolescents’ ability to handle the challenges and expectations they face, and render them more robust towards everyday challenges. ROBUST has been developed at the University of Stavanger and is funded by the Norwegian Research Council.
ROBUST will be evaluated in a research project called Resilient (uis.no/en/resilient).
We are asking for your consent for your child to participate in this research project, see below. 

What does participation involve for your son/daughter?

Participation implies that we collect the following data about each child: Students' answers in three surveys about well-being and motivation; information about gender, month of birth, and number of siblings; test scores from National assessments in 5th, 8th and 9th grade; term grades, and the grade point average from 10th grade. We will also collect some background information about parents (marital status, education level, income, and country of birth).
Participation is voluntary 
Participation in the research project is voluntary. If you chose to consent to participation, you can withdraw your consent at any time without giving a reason. All information about your son/daughter will then be deleted. There will be no negative consequences for your son/daughter if you chose not to consent or later decide to withdraw your consent. 

Data protection – how we will manage and use data about your son/daughter
Data will used solely for research purposes. All identifying information will be replaced with codes. All codes will be deleted in 2023, data will then be completely anonymised. As long as your child can be identified in the data material, you have the right to access what information is stored about him/her, to have data corrected or deleted, and to receive a copy of the information. You also have the right to send a complaint to the GDPR representative at UiS or to the Data Inspectorate (Datatilsynet) about the management of your personal data. NSD is in charge of assessing whether research projects comply with current GDPR regulations, and has approved this research project.

CONSENT – PLEASE RESPOND AS SOON AS POSSIBLE
To register your answer (YES or NO) to our consent request, please follow link in the sms/email you have received from UiS. Alternatively, you can send Hilde Ness Sandvold an email (hilde.sandvold@uis.no) or sms (952 57 868) with the following information: 

Name of your son/daugther
School and class
YES or NO

Thank you for your kind cooperation. If you have any questions about the project, do not hesitate to contact research coordinator Hilde Ness Sandvold.
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